D R A F T Minutes
12/17/08

PBC Meeting

Minutes of Meeting 12/17/08

Present:  John al-Amin, Carolyn Inouye,  Eleanor Brown, Floyd Martin, Jennifer Domini, Gwen Lewis-Huddleston, Jenny Redding,  P. Scott Corbett
The meeting began at 2:10 pm.

The minutes were reviewed and Jenny Redding moved and Jennifer Domini seconded the adoption of the minutes.

There was a lengthy discussion of the PEPC process and its product – the faculty hiring prioritization list. It was noted that some of the elements in the process that underwent program review – like athletics were not really programs.  The explanation or that was that since PEPC was the main instructional planning process, over the last few years any unit or area that sought significant resources or aspired to become a program was invited or asked to participate.  John al-Amin began and was joined by others in looking at some of the “data” and inquiring as to how it was utilized in the faculty ranking process.  Carolyn Inouye explained that what was presented there and used minimally by the PEPC process was just a smaller version of the larger data set that the full PEPC had available to them to help them make informed choices.

It was noted that on the abbreviated version of the data presented in PEPC and PBC, some of the rankings and the total scores were perhaps misleading.  For clarity sake it was suggested to delete one of the columns form the spreadsheet and to emphasize that many different data elements went into producing the rankings.     

Eleanor Brown then gave a report on where Student Services was in its process and that it had conducted its review and prioritized its requests.  The conclusions of the process would be forth coming.    

John al-Amin reported that within Administrative Services they were conducting individual and collective meetings to develop its budget.  It was their intention to do a program review and an online survey in early January.  Administrative Services’ time line was to have its initial data gathering done by February.  

The general discussion which ensued noted that the budget situation was indeed severe.  Consequently, it was generally agreed that it would be better if the college could push its budget process back a bit to facilitate some more up-front planning.

It seems, though, that the college was on track for having an approved budget through our internal processes by April.    Already, the units were working on budgets envisioning 15% cuts and 20% cuts given the uncertainty of what the State budget situation might be like.  The criteria for such cuts, though, where not completely formalized and were still being developed.
In any case it would appear that our future budget cuts will involve personnel cuts.  

As a result of the severity of the situation and the need to get as much b road-based participation as possible PBC should consider moving to bi-weekly meetings in February and March.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be January 21st.

Meeting adjourned at 4:31 pm
